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Madam Chair,

Distinguished Panellists,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

We thank you wholeheartedly for organising this very timely event. As we are currently experiencing, 
sadly, the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic and the war in Ukraine, the role of partnerships and 
opportunities for technical assistance and capacity building in implementation of the VPoA becomes 
even more relevant. 

As you all might be aware, the Common Fund for Commodities works with Small and Medium 
Enterprises (SMEs) in the commodity sector, who works mostly with the smallholders and who add 
value into their products, allowing developing countries to retain a bigger share of the value created 
in commodity value chains. The LLDCs have been recognized as a special priority group on CFC 
operations and since the implantation of the VPoA, 26 projects were approved by CFC’s Executive 
Board to receive financial support from the Fund. The total value of these projects is USD 80.6 million 
of which about USD 26.5 million is committed by the CFC. The CFC works with several partners to 
mobilize additional capital for the commodity producers in developing countries, including LLDCs.

After working, initially, only as an impact investment fund, CFC came to realise the necessity of 
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